                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES

December 14, 2010
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Barbara Poremba, Chairperson, Dr. Larissa Lucas, Kemith LeBlanc, Martin Fair, & Gayle Sullivan
OTHERS PRESENT: David Greenbaum, Acting Health Agent, Councillor Liaison Thomas Furey 
MEMBERS EXCUSED:  Marc Salinas


	
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	
	

	1. Call to Order

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

           (Oct 12, 2010)
	Meeting called to order by Dr. Poremba, Chair, at 7:00pm.

Unanimously approved


	3. Chairperson Announcements
	None presented

	
	

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates



	A. Administrative Report

B. Public Health Nurse Report
C. Acting Health Agent Report

D. City Council Liaison Updates
5. New Business
A. Cindy Supplee – Requesting a variance to Board of Health Body Art Regulation #27; Sec: 2.4 requiring Anatomy & Physiology classes are not older than 7 years.

6. Miscellaneous 
A. Department of Public Health regional health district grant.
B. EPA regulations on power sanding with HEPA filter vacuums for exterior paint removal
C. Tattoo Artist 
7.  Executive Session – Personnel Matter 
	Presented and approved. Copy available in office
Presented and approved. Copy available in office
Presented and approved. Copy available in office
G Sullivan – Asked is we had school policy about bed bugs; excluding students from school? 

D Greenbaum – There is no official policy.

B Poremba – Are there any fact sheets that we can had out to the public? 

DG – Have been distributing fact sheet from MA DPH

Dr. Lucas offered to write a letter to the editor about bed bugs.
The Council has voted in a new Council President, Jerry Ryan and Councilor Furey enjoyed working with the Board of the past year and will be requesting to be the Board’s Liaison again.
Cindy Supplee explained to the board that her Anatomy & Physiology classes were taken in 2001-2002 and according to Salem’s Body Art regulations the class needs to be taken within 7 years of applying for a piercing permit. She was a permitted piercer in Salem in 2002 and presently permitted in Peabody. 
Motion by G. Sullivan: To grant the variance request 2nd motion carries chairperson withholds vote 
4 in favor, 0 opposed (Chair abstains as per usual custom)  Motion Passes
D. Greenbaum – The DPH has received a 5 year grant through the CDC to work towards creating regional health districts. The first 3 years of the grant are fully funded, the 4th year at 75% and the 5th year at 50%. After that there will be no additional funding. A meeting was held in Tewksbury that David was not able to attend, although M. Fair did attend the meeting. 
M. Fair – Explains that the initial grants will be planning grants that at least 3 parties need to sign, i.e. Mayor, BOH member or Director. There should be more information on the MAPHO website about the grants. We would have to apply for these grants by the end of February.
Dr. Poremba suggested we reach out to other Health Departments to let them know we are interested in looking into these grants.

An architect in Salem would like to address the board about adopting power sanding with HEPA filter vacuums this into Salem’s exterior paint removal regulations. The Board suggested she come before them with more information about this matter.
Tattoo artist has no record of his diploma because it was destroyed in Hurricane Katrina. The Body Art regulations require a high school diploma or equivalent. He would like a variance on this regulation. He is permitted as a Tattoo Artist in Quincy because the Board of Health in Quincy does not require this. The board requested that David do some more research into this matter. 

	
	

	
	

	
	

	 MEETING ADJOURNED:
Respectfully submitted,

Heather Lyons

Clerk of the Board

	?


	Next regularly scheduled meeting is November 9, 2010 at 7pm 

At City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street, Room 311 Salem.




